COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE IN RECEIPT OF REFERRAL FROM THE SPEAKER REGARDING RESIGNATIONS AT SABC BOARD
[bookmark: _GoBack]Note to editors: The media statement below which was sent earlier today did not indicate that the closing date for nomination of candidates who should fill the eight vacant positions at the SABC board is 21 December 2018. Nominations and enquiries must be addressed to the Committee Secretary, Mr Thembinkosi Ngoma, at 3rd floor, 90 Plein Street, Cape Town 8000 or emailed to tngoma@parliament.gov.za or faxed to 086 522 5740. Telephone enquiries can be made to 021 403 3733.   
Parliament, Friday, 7 December 2018 – The Portfolio Committee on Communications has received a letter from President Cyril Ramaphosa, as a referral from the Speaker of the National Assembly, Ms Baleka Mbete, in which the President informed the National Assembly that he has, in terms of section 15 (2) of the Broadcasting Act of 1999, accepted the resignations of the four non-executive board members of the South African Broadcasting Corporation (SABC).
The committee is concerned about the fact that not only do the resignations come at a time when it was in a process of filling the other four vacancies, but also they left the remaining board without a quorum. Therefore, it urged the executive management to steer the public broadcaster in the best interest of the country and in accordance with legislations while the committee moves with speed to fill all the eight vacancies.
The Chairperson of the committee, Prof Hlengiwe Mkhize, said since the criteria for qualifying to be a board member remains the same, the committee will rely on the existing advertisement that is out in the public to fill all the eight vacancies as a matter of urgency.
“The Broadcasting Act, No 4 of 1999, is clear on what number constitute a full complement of the SABC board. There must be fifteen members, in which twelve are non-executive and three executive, including the Group Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and Chief Operations Officer,” said Prof Mkhize.
Prof Mkhize further reiterated the committee’s long-held view that exit interviews should be conducted with board members who resign before their term of office expires in order to ascertain the real motive.
She thanked Ms Khanyisile Kweyama; Mr John Matisonn; Mr Krish Naidoo and Mr Mathatha Tsedu for the role they played at the SABC and wished them well in their future endeavours.
ISSUED BY THE PARLIAMENTARY COMMUNICATION SERVICES ON BEHALF OF THE CHAIRPERSON OF THE PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON COMMUNICATIONS, PROF HLENGIWE MKHIZE. 
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